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Coast Park Stage One 
Semaphore Park to West Lakes Shore 

Landscaping Notification 

The Coast Park Stage One Project is nearing completion and from Monday, 16 October 2023, 

site preparation to facilitate upcoming landscaping works will begin near Mirani Court, West 

Lakes Shore and move progressively toward Third Avenue. 

These works will include, clearing, preparing and laying new turf and installation of new 

irrigation. 

The landscaping areas are divided into four sections with work occurring in one section at a 

time, in the following order (see map overleaf): 

Section 1 – Mirani Court to Iluka Place 

Section 2 – Iluka Place to Noora Place 

Section 3 – Noora Place to Tingira Place 

Section 4 – Tingira Place to Third Avenue 

To ensure the safety of the community and workers on site, temporary barrier mesh will be 

installed along property boundaries to restrict access while works are progressing.  

The new turf will be temporarily fenced off from the general public for approximately three 

weeks to allow it to establish.  

Work hours will continue to be Monday to Friday between 7am and 5pm and Saturdays (if 

required) between 8am and 2pm. 

We thank you for your patience and understanding. 

Further information 

Please contact the project team at dit.coastpark@sa.gov.au or phone 1300 060 456 if you 

have any feedback or further questions about this project.  

Kind Regards, 

Coast Park Project Team 

#20725922 
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Section 1 - Mirani Court to Iluka Place  
Section 2 - Iluka Place to Noora Place 

 

 
 
Section 3 - Noora Place to Tingira Place  
Section 4 - Tingira Place to Third Avenue 


